
Graysville Board of Mayor and Commissioners 

Graysville Municipal Building  
August 9, 2012 7:00 p.m. 

 
Call to order by Mayor Ted Doss 

Prayer led by Mayor Ted Doss 
Pledge led by Commissioner Robbie Davenport 

 
Roll Call:  

Mayor Ted Doss      Present 
Vice Mayor Jimmy Massengill   Absent 

Commissioner Andy Beene   Present 
Commissioner Robbie Davenport  Present 

Commissioner Charles Kaylor   Absent  
Commissioner Dennis Miller   Absent 

Commissioner Samantha Redden  Present 

 
Rhea County Executive George Thacker  

Not in attendance 
 

State Representative Elect Ron Travis 
Not in attendance  

 
Communications from Mayor and Commissioners 

The Park and Recreation Board will be hosting a Senior Breakfast, Saturday 
August 11 and a Movie in the Park on August 17.  All meetings will be held 

at the new Municipal Building in September. 
 

Approval of July 12, 2012 minutes  
A motion to accept the July 12, 2012 minutes was made by Commissioner 

Redden; 2nd by Commissioner Davenport.  Motion carried 5-1. Commissioner 

Miller Abstained 
 

Old Business 
Zip Code Update 

City Recorder Michelle Horton has submitted a letter requesting an zip code 
boundary review but has not heard anything back. 

 
Water Shut off Notification Policy 

Last month we made calls and left door hangers, the new policy has resulted 
in fewer people having their water shut off. 

 
 

 



Annex Building – Seating in the Meeting Room 

Mayor Doss found seats on sale at Bizchair.com, the seats are 21 inches 
wide with padded seats.  The pews we currently have need repair and 

cleaning.  A motion was made to purchase 100 chairs from Bizchair.com for 
$3,299 by Mayor Doss; 2nd by Commissioner Redden.  Motion carried 4 -0. 

 
Year Round Fire Works Sale 

City Recorder Horton has not had the time to research and get the requested 
information due to the moving process. 

 
Any properly presented old business 

No old business presented 
 

New Business 
Budget Workshop 

Scheduled for Thursday, August 23, at 6:00 pm at the new Municipal 

Building. 
 

Any properly presented new business 
No new business presented 

 
Citizen Input 

Mr. Mike Knox wants to replace on mobile home on Veronica Lane and needs 
to know what the current regulations are.  City Recorder Horton “you must 

meet the current flood elevation, setbacks and purchase a building permit”.  
Mr. Knox will purchase the building permit within the next few weeks. 

 
A motion to adjourn was made by Mayor Doss; 2nd by Commissioner 

Redden.  Motion carried 4 – 0. 
 

Minutes submitted by Michelle Horton 

 
 

 
 

____________________ ____________________ _________ 
Mayor, Ted Doss   City Recorder, Michelle Horton  Date 

 

 

 

 


